NHS Penalty Charge Notices
 
What’s the issue?
 
We have been hearing stories of patients being fined up to £160 for inappropriate free NHS dental treatment/ NHS prescription claims.
 
An example of this is:
 
We heard this story recently. A patient who had probably/possibly mis-declared their eligibility for a free dental check-up (patient was on the Contribution bases Job Seekers Allowance) had a debt of £18.00 with a dental practice. NHS Business say they have written to the patient twice to recover the debt but had no response so transferred the debt to a company called Akinika. The patient is now being chased for a debt of £160 with additional fees and costs.

We discovered that the patient had moved house, not informed the dentist, and the letters had been sent to the wrong address. NHS Business Services will not talk to us about it as the debt has been sold to Akinika, though they recognise where the error has been made.

The patient is happy to pay the £18.00 original charge but Akinika want the full amount of £160.

We've seen a number of occasions where the eligibility for free NHS dentistry has been unclear and it could have been a patient’s fault, or might have been poor advice from a receptionist. A number of patients have told us how they have been advised by the dental receptionist or local pharmacist that they are eligible for free treatment/prescription- but have later ended up receiving penalty charge notices.
 
Healthwatch Kirklees is interested in finding out how many people in Kirklees have been given inaccurate advice on their eligibility to receive free NHS treatment/prescription and have then received fines from the NHS Business Services.
 
If you have any stories or examples that you have come across then please do share them with us.
 
